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DISCUSSION: The initial application was denied by the Director, California Service Center (CSC). A
subsequent application for re-registration was denied by the Director, CSC, and is currently before the
Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. The initial application will be reopened, sua sponte, by the
Chief: AAO,and the case willberemanded for furtherconsideration and action.

The applicant is a native and citizen of EI Salvador who is seeking Temporary Protected Status (TPS) under
section244 of the Immigration andNationalityAct (the Act), 8 U.S.C. § 1254.

Theapplicantfiled his initial application for 1PS under receiptnumberWAC 01 241 55150.The Director,Texas
Service Center, (fSC), denied that application on July 28, 2003, after determining that the applicant had
abandoned his application by fuiling to respond to a requestto appear for fingerprinting sent to him on May 6,
2002. The applicantfiled the current application, on April 22, 2005, and indicatedthat he was re-registering for
TPS. The director deniedthe re-registIation application because the applicant's initial TPS applicationbad been
deniedand the applicantwasnot eligibleto applyfor re-registration for TPS.

Prior to the denial of his initial TPS application by the Director, CSC, theapplicant filed a subsequent Form 1
821, Application for Temporary Protected Status, and a subsequent Form 1-765, Application for Employment
Authorization, providing updated address infonnation. However, the CSC director sent the applicant a denial
notice dated July 28, 2003 concerning his initialForm 1-821 to the addressthat he listedon his initial application
and notto the latestaddress thathe had providedfor the record

It is noted that it is possible that the May 6, 2002 Fingerprint Notification cited by the director in the July 28,
2003 decision was not sent to theapplicantbecausethe only copy in the record is clearlymarked "APPLICANT
COPY." Additionally, the record reflects that the applicant's fingerprints were taken and sent to the Federal
Bureau of Investigation by Citizenship and Immigration Services on June22, 2005 and on Apri120,2006.

The director's denial of the initial application will be withdrawn; the application will be remanded for a new
decision. The director's denial ofthe application for re-registration is also withdrawnas it is dependentupon the
adjudication of the initial application. The directormay requestany evidencedeemednecessaryto assist with the
determination ofthe applicant's eligibilityfor TPS.

As always in these proceedings the burden of proof rests solely with the applicant. Section 291 of the Act, 8
U.S.C. § 1361.

ORDER: The initial application is reopened, the director's decision is withdrawn, and the application is
remanded for a new decision. The re-registration application is remanded for further action
consistent withthe director's new decisiononthe initialapplication.


